
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

File: 130.60 

 

  June 10, 2015 

    

Mr. Rodi Sveistrup 

Koch Fertilizer Canada, ULC 

1400-17
th
 Street East 

Brandon, MB R7A 7C4  

 

Dear Mr. Sveistrup: 

 

Re:   Koch Fertilizer Canada, ULC (Koch) – Environment Act Licence No. 1535 RR – SuperU® 

Production - Notice of Alteration 

 

Receipt of your June 4, 2015 submission is acknowledged as a notice of alteration in accordance 

with section 14 of The Environment Act. 

 

The requested change to the Development as Licensed is for the continued production of the 

SuperU® stabilized nitrogen product at the facility.  Approval for the production trial of the SuperU® 

stabilized nitrogen product was granted on May 23, 2013 and terminates on March 31, 2016. 

 

The letter provided states that Koch’s continued assessment of production has shown the 

manufacturing of the product does not result in any adverse environmental or health and safety effects.  

Specifically, Koch’s assessment concludes that there are no adverse environmental effects associated with 

the handling or storage of the product and no increase in noise, dust or other nuisances.  The letter also 

states that Koch will continue to operate in compliance with the limits, terms and conditions of 

Environment Act Licence No. 1535 RR. 

 

 The potential environmental effect of the requested change to the Development as Licensed is 

insignificant and considered to be a minor alteration in accordance with section 14(2) of The Environment 

Act.  The request for the continued production of the SuperU® stabilized nitrogen product as described in 

the June 4, 2015 submission is hereby approved. 

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Winsor, P.Eng. at 204-945-7012.  

     

    Yours sincerely, 

 

    “originally signed by” 

 

    Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

    Director 

    Environmental Approvals Branch 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 



 

c. Don Labossiere, Director – Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch, Manitoba 

Conservation and Water Stewardship 

 Tim Prawdzik, Provincial Manager - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch, 

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship 

 Peter Crocker, Regional Supervisor - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch, 

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship 

 Public Registries 

 

 

 

 

 

 


